
“Nurturing  Girls for Leadership, A Fulcrum  
against 21st Century Leadership Menace”, 
the theme for the Ellen Hagan House Week 
Celebration, was one that spoke volumes. The 
celebration was a whole week programme; 
from the 24th to 28th of January, 2022. CEO’S 
in the making were ready to be equipped for 
leadership positions that they desired in the 
near future. The week saw the celebration 
being launched with ‘Professional day’. The girls 
looked splendid in their various professional 
attires ranging from doctors, engineers, lawyers, 
military personnel, social media influencers, 
traders to mention a few. Take heart, dear 
parents, some of these professions were 
inspired solely by the urge to dress uniquely 
not necessarily their aspirations. The second 

day saw the girls displaying international 
outfits from different countries and cultures. 
There were representatives from Ghana, UAE, 
Saudi Arabia, England, France and the most 
represented country being India. The members 
of EHH presented on female empowerment 
in some of the countries particularly those 
that were male dominated in terms of career 
development. 

Day three was one of display of rich and 
beautiful Ghanaian culture. The colours of the 
various local prints added life to the day. The 
Ewes, the Gas, the Northerners and the Akans 
showed up in all their splendour. The dances, 
music and presentations were all a sight to 
behold. The fourth day was a sporty one and 
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A seminar was held on Thursday 27th January, 
2022 at the Multipurpose Hall of Legacy 
Girls’ College. Elder Amos Kevin-Annan was 
the speaker for the day. The first session was 
themed ‘‘staying sexually sane in a sex-crazy 
world’’ and the second session ‘‘Leadership 
in my generation’’. The session was truly 
educative and insightful. The girls were thrilled 
because the speaker was abreast with trends, 
and related with the girls incredibly well. We 
were admonished to keep our sanity in a sex-
driven world. He spoke on the relevance of 
maintaining consistency in both the virtual and 
the visible life. He addressed the issue of peer 
pressure, and admonished us to align ourselves 
with positive groups and remain assertive. He 
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the girls came through as well. On Friday, there 
was so much excitement in the air as the girls 
went oldies. We saw the 90’s Nigerian movie 
stars, the basketball players, the tomboyish 
looks, the nerdy looks as well as those who went 
“gangster”, all being represented. Although it 
was a celebration for EHH members, everyone 
else took part in it. 

On Saturday games such as ampe, oware, 
ludu, monopoly, chess, hide and seek and 
scrabble were played. Refreshments of sobolo, 
popcorn and some pastries were served 
amidst music, dance and laughter in a session 
dubbed “Kelewele and Chill”. The celebration 
was crowned with a thanksgiving service 
on Sunday in which Dr. Mrs. Ellen Hagan, the 
eponym of the house, sent another message to 
the girls as she had done earlier on Friday. The 
event was successful and exciting.

Elsie Eyram Akubia

Empowerment Seminar



As Virgil once posited ‘‘the greatest wealth 
is health”.  On the 22nd of January, 2022, the 
much-anticipated health walk themed, ‘‘Walk 
for a healthy Life’’ was held. Early in the morning, 
the entire Legacy community gathered at the 
forecourt of the school to offer prayers. We left 
the school ground in high spirits along with 
two buses, the school’s regimental band and a 
medical team to take care of any emergency. 
It was a 6.8 kilometre walk from the school to 

Akuse Club House. The walk back to the school 
was challenging but with determination, we 
made it back to school. We were warmly 
welcomed with a refreshing coconut water 
and some local drinks such as millet drink. 
“Good health is not a goal, it’s a way of Living! 
It changes not only your body but your mind, 
your attitude and your mood!”.

Dorothy Pentsil & Seyram Asempa
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disclosed that an aura of confidence is necessary for girls who want to stand out in a world that 
has normalized many vices. He also spoke on leadership. He emphasized that we are all leaders, 
and as leaders we must watch our words, our walk and to keep a Godly company. Truly, many 
lessons were learnt. The seminar was indeed a great enlightenment to all present. 

Charity Sesinam Gavor & Elsie Eyram Akubia 

HEALTH WALK
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The 2022 New Girls’ Orientation began on 
Saturday, 15th January, 2022 to Friday, 28th 
January, 2022 at the School’s Auditorium. The 
various presentations from the leadership of 
the school focused on:

LEGACY GIRLS’ COLLEGE
As new students, it was prudent for them 
to know a bit about the new environment 
they have found themselves in. Thus, they 
were taken through the school’s handbook, 
which spells the rules and regulations and 
appropriate sanctions that go with flouting 
any rule. Students were also taken through the 
history of the school, the mission and vision, 
and the core values that students should live 
by among others. This session ended with the 
girls taking a tour of the school campus.

SELF- DEVELOPMENT 
The essence of this session was to equip the 
girls to consciously pursue personal growth by 
improving personal skills, competencies, talents 
and knowledge in order to seek self-fulfilment 

and proactively reach their full potential. In 
view of that, a seminar was held on personal 
grooming. The girls were also exposed to the 
concept of Self-Awareness, Self-Esteem and 
a comprehensive education on Morality and 
Sexuality.

ACADEMICS AND PARACADEMICS
Fresh students were given an overview on the 
programmes offered in the school: General Arts, 
Business and Science. The girls were also given 
the opportunity to interact with teachers, as 
they give insight into the various subjects.  They 
were also exposed to the academic facilities 
and other academic programmes like SWiT, 
Critical Thinking, Student Encounter, Value-
Added Measure among others. This session 
ended with a talk on the negative effects of 
social media and an introduction to the clubs 
in the school. 

HEALTH AND SAFEGUARDING
The school nurses spoke to the students about 
the Sickbay and the rules governing it. There 

ORIENTATION
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Upcoming Event
      Mock WASSCE and Cambridge final years        End of Term exams  
                                                               End of Term

The matriculation for fresh students for the 2021/22 academic year was held on Friday 28th 
January, 2022. This event sought to officially welcome students into the school and to usher 
them into their first step in achieving greatness. The Head of School, Mrs. Nancy Duah, reminded 
them that every blessing comes with a responsibility; as the matriculants swore to diligently 
apply themselves to all spiritual, moral and intellectual pursuits. Mr. Charles Arthur Johnson gave 
a powerful exhortation on excelling in unfamiliar territory. He also advised the matriculants to 
dream of greatness wherever they go.

Kharis Dadzie 

MATRICULATION

was also a seminar on nutrition, substance 
abuse, health management, and Covid-19 
and its effects on mental health. A session was 
also held on boarding life. The girls were taken 
through their daily routine, table manners and 
the general rules and regulation governing 
boarding life in the school. They were finally 
admonished to take responsibility of their 
environment, health and safety.

SPIRITUAL WELLBEING
As an institution, we believe that a balanced 
life requires that we take care not only of the 
necessities of the body, feelings and mind, 

but also of the spirit. In view of that, the girls 
were taken through a session on building 
relationship with God, school management, 
staff, peers and the opposite sex. With respect 
to building a relationship with God, emphasis 
was placed on Quiet Time, Morning Devotion, 
Devotion at Form Room, Sunday Worship 
Service and Scripture Union. Spiritual growth is 
the birth right of everyone. It is the key to a life 
of happiness and an enormous manifestation 
of the power within us.
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Our Track Record:
* 100% pass , three years running (2018, 2019 & 2020) for the Cambridge IGSCE & A-Level
* 100% pass for the WASSCE 2020

What we offer:
* A serene environment suitable for academic excellence.
* Periodic interaction with Women Achievers in Ghana who coach our girls and help 
   them to make informed decisions and choices in life.
* Small class size which facilitates an effective teacher-to -student collaboration.
* Modern teaching and learning facilities (neat dormitories, multi-purpose hall, water 
   filtration system, ultra modern ICT lab, science lab, swimming pool, etc)

Legacy Girls’
College Akuse

www.lgc.edu.ghinfo@lgc.edu.gh @legacygirlscollege @legacygirlscollege @legacygirls_

Contact us on
0303 965533 / 0201 423474  / 0244 244937

BECOME A LEGACY 
GIRL TODAY!!!

Enrol  Now
2021/2022

Academic Year

for

A &As

Track 
Record

Enrol your girl in Ghana’s first all girls private boarding school for 
SHS Students, offering an enhanced ( A-LEVEL, IGCSE & WASSCE ) curricular at Akuse.


